MEDIA RELEASE: 

Pollution fears heard at Forum

Friday 30th July - Anglesea Memorial Hall - A regional Clean Energy Forum put aside its program to hear concerns about airborne fluoride emissions from the Alcoa power station. 

Questions put to regional planning consultant, Chris Mason, quickly revealed that about a third of the audience of 70 had come to the inaugural Clean Energy Coast Forum to express their concerns about the danger of emissions from an experimental fuel called HiCal40. 

Space was made in the scheduled program for members of the group to speak. Listening attentively were Federal Candidates for Corangamite, Sarah Henderson, Mike Lawrence and Sally-Ann Brown as well as Greg Hunt, Shadow Minister for the Environment and Climate Change.

“They’ve put our new primary school right in the path of these fumes,” said Leanne Reslich.

Greg Hunt, who suggested steps the group could take, said, “I was scheduled to speak about how Governments and Communities can work together but right now we have a chance to put theory into practice.”

Forum Chair from the Otway Ranges Climate Action Group (ORCA), Simon Pockley, said, “Although this was unexpected, the Forum was always intended to be a platform for Community and Climate Action Groups. For this group to have the ears of a sitting member of Federal Parliament and three Candidates was a fabulous opportunity.”

After a short break, the Forum returned to its scheduled program. Mike Lawrence, spoke about the recent launch by Beyond Zero Emissions of the stationary energy plan to move to 100% renewable Energy by 2020. Andrew Lucas outlined his humorous and upbeat experiences with the Transition Town movement.  

Summing up, Pockley thanked Sarah Henderson for her generosity of spirit in accommodating such a variety of views. “Although the Steering Committee was hoping for more discussion about a regional alliance, I think we can all say that the Forum was a success. Climate action is a collaborate effort and we’ve seen a wonderful example this evening of how we can put politics aside and let communities have a voice,” 

“This is just the beginning,” said Pockley, ”the ideas behind the Forum now have a life of their own and a regional sustainability group is in the process of being established. If anyone is interested in being involved, please contact me on 041857555.”
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